
Middle Georgia State University Staff Council 
Meeting #2 

Thomas Hall, Room 130, Warner Robins Campus 
Monday, October 5, 2015 

 
Present: 
Albert Abrams, Sabrina Balkcom, Tanysha Campbell, April Daniels, Julie Davis, Brenda Hogan, Brenda 
Kirkpatrick, Sandy Little-Herring, Pamela Lockerman, Amy Martin, Jan Mimbs, Benjamin Mullis, Patrice 
Sanders, Karin Sandlin, Charles Smith, Michael Stewart, Ryan Tucker, Tyler Warren, Ann Williams, Nancy 
Tucker, Lisa Burroughs 
 
Call to Order, Approval of Agenda 
 
Mr. Michael Stewart called the meeting to order at 1:02pm. 
 
Mr. Stewart asked for a motion to approve the agenda and minutes. Ms. Jan Mimbs motioned to approve, and 
Mr. Tyler Warren seconded. 
 
Committee Reports 
Mr. Stewart then began the meeting with the reports of the committees.  
 
Mr. Stewart began with the report of the Executive Board Officers. He noted that we had a resignation of a 
member of Staff Council, Ms. Lisa Whitaker, due to her upcoming retirement. It was noted that Ms. Whitaker 
represented Cochran and a discussion was had on how or if she needed to be replaced for this term. It was 
decided that would need to be investigated further within the Bylaws. 
 
Mr. Stewart then stated that Mr. Tyler Warren attended the USG System wide Staff Council Meeting on behalf 
of MGA and asked Mr. Warren to share information from the meeting with the group.  
 
Mr. Warren stated that there was a climate survey sent out in March of this year, and 4 concerns came back 
that the USG Staff Council want to address with the USG Leadership. 
 
 1. The USG Staff Council is asking the USG for a 2% merit raise. 
 2. Staff Development – asking Presidents to give a budget to Staff Councils for staff development. 
 3. TAP – Online classes; asking for a waiver of fees for those that take online courses. 
 4. Asking the Board of Regents not to raise healthcare costs for 2017. 
 
The subject of morale boosters were also discussed. Some opinions given were to have a tree lighting at 
Christmastime, and setting up an emergency fund to be available to assist staff when unexpected expenses 
arise. 
 
Mr. Ryan Tucker then spoke on the work of the Election Committee. He gave a handout outlining changes 
proposed to the bylaws in ter



discussion included how representation is defined, the procedures for nomination, the procedures on how 
voting will be conducted, and also how the elections will be conducted. 
 
Mr. Charles Smith posed a question in regards to the terms, serving for one year, vs. serving for two years. 
How would we handle the election of the Chair Elect position, if the person elected was voted in for only one 
term? This was noted that it needed to be addressed going forward.  
 
Ms. Ann Williams then spoke on the work of the Bylaws Committee. The committee has worked on revising 
the Bylaws, and several areas need to be looked at. Voting and representation needs to be amended, as well 
as elections, and the meeting times of Staff Council. The continuity of leadership needs to be addressed in 
advisory positions. She also mentioned that the committee recommended we may need to add wording to the 
Bylaws that state what can and cannot be discussed as official business of the Staff Council. Additionally, the 
committee suggested that there be some professional development funds given to Staff Council for staff use.  
 
Ms. Amy Martin came forward to speak about the work of the Professional Development and Recognition 
Committee. Several ideas came forward out of their meeting on how to improve recognition of staff. Some of 
the ideas included doing gift cards for staff members at the holidays, having a staff appreciation cookout, and 
having a “Staff Spotlight” either in InsideMGA or on the website. Other items discussed during their meeting 
were on the topic of professional development. The ideas included having lunch and learns, and atomic 
learning through D2L. They also discussed the sick leave donation policy and that we needed to find a way to 
make it easier to donate leave and educate staff about the policy. The committee also discussed the topic of 
mission statements for each committee. Mr. Stewart then tasked all sub-committees with coming up with a 
mission statement for their particular committee.  
 
Ms. Jan Mimbs then came forward to discuss the meeting of the Diversity Committee. She made a note of the 
calendar of activities for all campuses and urged staff council to have representation at as many events as 
possible. She also discussed Ms. Lisa Whitaker’s retirement. 
 
Ms. Jennifer Jones came forward to discuss the work of the Communications Committee. She stated that the 
committee had been working hand in hand with the Office of Human Resources on the staff morale survey. 
The committee is in the final stages of editing questions, and preparing the survey to be sent out at the end of 
the semester. She also discussed that the committee had sent information to the Office of Technology 
Resources to begin work on the Staff Council website. The work should be completed before the next Staff 
Council meeting.  
 
Ms. Pam Lockerman spoke briefly on the budget forms for all sub committees. She told the committees to be 
clear in what you need and why you need it. The chairs of the sub committees should get the budget forms 
back to Michael as soon as possible.  
 
Announcements / Updates  
 
Mr. Stewart updated the Staff Council on the status of our recent SACS visit. He noted that the visit went very 
well, and we received a recommendation for our assessment plans.  
 



He then announced the names of those who had been chosen to serve on the Conduct Board. Those names 
will be presented to the Executive Committee of Faculty Senate.  
 


